
 

 

SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 
June 15, 2017 

7:00 P.M. 
 
 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at 7:00 

P.M. on June 15, 2017 by Chairman Ralph Heidler, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

Present: Supervisors Mark Gennuso, Peter Kraus and Ralph Heidler; Assistant 

Secretary Julie Lindvay; Planning/Zoning Administrator James Cardman; Paul 

Burroughs, Esquire, Quinn Law Firm 

Visitors:  Maryann Mook – West County News Journal; Selina Uglow – 11229 East 

Law Road; Larry Kane – 615 Hardscrabble Boulevard; Carolyn Jenkins – 615 

Hardscrabble Boulevard 

CITIZEN’S CONCERN/INQUIRIES: 

Selina Uglow gave a short presentation on the “Click Start your Heart” program that she 

is working to implement with Erie County Health Department.  Inspired by the Million 

Hearts Campaign, a National Initiative created by the Department of Health & Human 

Services and the Centers for Disease Control & Prevention, the program aims to 

prevent heart attacks and strokes by encouraging increased physical activity.  This 

program is grant funded, thereby free for participants and partnering communities.  A 

county wide kick off program is tentatively scheduled for late June/early July.  This 

program is geared towards all abilities and community promotion will be focused on 

heart health with more activity, regardless of barriers. 

Ms. Carolyn Jenkins attended the meeting to discuss her property at 615 Hardscrabble 

Boulevard, deemed an unsafe structure.  After discussion, the Supervisors, Paul 

Burroughs, and Ms. Jenkins agreed that she is produce to the Supervisors, before their 

next meeting on July 6, 2017, a contract with a contractor and a timeline of when this 

property will be in compliance.  Failure to do so will result in the Supervisors taking 

action to correct the problem and placing a lien on this property. 

MINUTES:  

Minutes of the June 1, 2017 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. 

Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.   

Minutes of the June 9, 2017 Workshop Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. Kraus, 

seconded by Mr. Gennuso.   



 

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the 

agenda on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus. Unanimous. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  

Ms. Lindvay presented a letter received by FEMA informing the Township that the 
revision to the Fairview’s Floodplain Management Ordinance, as amended on June 8, 
2017, brought the Ordinance into compliance with the National Flood Insurance 
Program (NFIP) as required for Erie County’s updated Flood Insurance Rate Map 
(FIRM) release on June 7, 2017. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

The Supervisors unanimously awarded the bid for paving to Russell Standard, on 
motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. Gennuso. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

The Supervisors unanimously awarded the bid for Swanville Road outfall project to 
Network Company in the amount of $31,217.89, on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded 
by Mr. Kraus. 

The Supervisors unanimously awarded the bid for Polly Drive Improvements to Mayer 
Brothers, in the amount of $65,286.39, on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 
Gennuso. 

The purchase of property on Welcana Drive, Parcel ID Number: 21-7.4-1-7.22, in the 
amount of $23,900.00, was unanimously approved, on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded 
by Mr. Gennuso. 

Motion was made by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus, to allow “Click Start Your 
Heart” Program to install and Exaktime Unit at Pleasant Ridge Park. 

 

SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 

Mr. Kraus reported that he met with the residents on Brandy Run regarding an issue 

with the grading on Pond Drive.  Andrew Holland also met with them and is looking into 

the issue to try to come up with a more permanent solution to prevent future flooding 

down below the cul-de-sac.    

 



 

 

Mr. Gennuso received a letter from Nestlewood regarding an unsafe structure.  Mr. 
Cardman confirmed that he checked the property in the past and the resident was under 
the limit of 200 square feet.  After discussion Mr. Cardman plans to go back to re-check 
the property to see if any new items were there, and then go from there as far as 
responding to the letter received or sending a new notice, whichever is fit. 

Mr. Heidler had nothing new to report. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:01 P.M. on motion by Mr.Gennuso, seconded by Mr. 

Kraus. Unanimous. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Julie Lindvay 

Assistant Secretary 

 


